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On January 3, 2019, President Trump signed Public Law 15-416 into law.  NASASP has been working on 

Capitol Hill to ensure passage of this bipartisan bill, S.2679, also known as the “Veterans Small Business 

Enhancement Act,” as reported by John Chwat, Director of Government Relations for NASASP.  The bill 

passed unanimously through the U.S. Senate on December 6, 2018.  At the last minute before Congress 

left for the Christmas vacation, we received support from Majority Leader Rep. Kevin McCarthy (R-CA) to 

schedule the vote in the House on the Senate-approved bill.  On December 20th, it passed the House of 

Representatives by a vote of 385 to 1.  This bill, which was introduced by Senator Tammy Duckworth (D-

Illinois) and cosponsored by Senator John Neely Kennedy (R-Louisiana), allows veterans who own small 

business to expand economic opportunity by acquiring equipment and property through the Federal 

Surplus Property Program similar to how women- and minority-owned small businesses and Veterans 

Service Organizations do today.  NASASP, working in concert with John Chwat’s Washington, D.C. 

connections, secured support for the Legislation from many veteran organizations, including the Military 

Officers Association of America, Association of the USA, and American Legion, as well as most of the 

leadership in the United States Congress.  There are more than 2.5 million veteran-owned small 

businesses across the country.  As more Iraq and Afghanistan-era veterans transition out of the military 

and begin their next career, this number will only increase.  We need to do everything that we can to help 

our Veterans succeed, and this bill does exactly that!  This is a win for our Veterans and a win for our 

SASPs!  NASASP will be working with GSA, VA, and SBA to establish the rules to implement this new law.  

John informed me that only 4.5% of the over five thousand bills introduced in Congress during the last 

session became public law.  This is a great achievement!  

Chris Barela 

NASASP President / New Mexico SASP 
 

The text of the bill is on the following page 
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115th CONGRESS 
    2d Session       

S. 2679 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AN ACT 

To provide access to and manage the distribution of excess or surplus  
                       property to veteran-owned small businesses. 
 
Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States of America in 

Congress assembled, 

SECTION 1. SHORT TITLE.  

This Act may be cited as the ‘‘Veterans Small Business Enhancement Act of 2018’’.  

SEC. 2. ACCESS TO SURPLUS PROPERTY FOR VETERAN-OWNED SMALL BUSINESSES.  

Section 32 of the Small Business Act (15 U.S.C. 657b) is amended by adding at the end the 

following:  

‘‘(g) ACCESS TO SURPLUS PROPERTY FOR VETERAN-OWNED SMALL BUSINESSES.— 

 ‘‘(1) DEFINITIONS.—In this subsection— 

    ‘‘(A) the term ‘foreign excess property’ has the meaning given the 

term in section 102 of title 40, United States Code; and  

‘‘(B) the term ‘state agency’ has the meaning given the term, including the 

roles and responsibilities assigned, in section 549 of title 40, United States Code. 

   ‘‘(2) REQUIREMENT.—The Administrator, in coordination with the 

Administrator of General Services, shall provide access to and manage the distribution of surplus 

property, and foreign excess property returned to a State for handling as surplus property, 

owned by the United States under chapter 7 of title 40, United States Code, to small business 

concerns owned and controlled by veterans (as verified by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs 

under section 8127 of title 38, United States Code) pursuant to a memorandum of agreement 

between the Administrator, the Administrator of General Services, and the head of the 

applicable state agency for surplus properties and in accordance with section 549 of title 40, 

United States Code.’’. 



 

Mike Harris’ Retirement  
Page 3 

NASASP, represented by Roger Stone, OKSASP and NASASP 

Secretary, presented Mike with a retirement gift.  

Arkansas SASP Staff (left to right) Front: Lawrence Wise, Jeanne Raymond, Brandi Roe, 
and William Sanders.  Back: Gary Smith, Kathy Fugatt, Butch Campbell, Mike Harris, 
Denise Yancey, Don Steed, Brian Jones, Kevin Brown, James Tiner, William Williams 

Senator Jane English / Mike Harris.  She also presented 

Mike a flag that flew over the State Capitol. 

Tina Owens, Deputy Director / Mike Harris / A. J. Gary, 

Director  

Kelli Crawford (DLA Red River) paid a visit to Arkansas to 

congratulate Mike and honor his years of service. 

Mike Harris, Arkansas Director, retired on 
December 31, 2018.  In addition to working 
in various positions at the ARSASP for over 
32 years, Mike served on many NASASP 
committees and as a national officer.  To 
celebrate his retirement and honor his 
years of service, Mike received several 
awards and commendations, as well as 
visitors from the Arkansas legislature, the 
Defense Logistics Agency (DLA), NASASP, 
and past and present Arkansas SASP staff.    
It is truly a testament to the impact Mike 
had on the Federal Surplus Property 
Program! 
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Town of Bladensburg (Maryland) 

  

Hogan Administration Donates Resources to Bladensburg to Help Modernize Public Schools 
535 Computers and Accessories Provided Totaling Over $535,000 

ANNAPOLIS, MD - Lt. Governor Boyd Rutherford today joined the Maryland Department of General Services (DGS) in 
partnership with the Governor’s Office of Community Initiatives (GOCI) and Bladensburg Mayor Takisha James to an-
nounce the donation of 535 computers and accessories to the Town of Bladensburg in Prince George's County. The  
donation is valued at over $535,000. DGS and GOCI are proud to announce this unprecedented event, which marks the 
first time that an incorporated township has received a donation of this size, through the Federal Surplus Donation  
program, to benefit the public schools within their jurisdiction. 
 
“Our administration remains strongly committed to leveraging every available resource to help Marylanders in need,” 
said Lt. Governor Rutherford. “These computers will serve as tools to help students bridge the digital divide existing in 
our underserved communities.” 

 

Continued on next page…. 
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Town of Bladensburg (Maryland) 

Continued from previous page….  

The donation was made possible through General Services Administration's (GSA) Federal Surplus Donation program. 
As the designated Maryland state agency to receive surplus property through the GSA, DGS administers the program, 
which enables eligible, non-federal organizations to obtain surplus property no longer required by the federal  
government - at no cost. 
 
“Today’s donation was made possible because of the state’s focused outreach and network-building to deliver  
surplus property to Marylanders in need,” said DGS Secretary Ellington E. Churchill. “These computers will provide  
essential access to technology for students and local residents.” 
 
The Town of Bladensburg received 535 Dell desktop computers, including a 24-inch flat screen monitor for each  
computer and all related accessories. The following public schools, along with the Bladensburg Community Center,  
received computers: 
 

• Bladensburg High School: 250 Dell desktops, 

• Templeton Elementary School: 120 Dell desktops, 

• Port Towns Elementary School: 100 Dell desktops, and 

• Bladensburg Community Outreach Office: 4 Dell desktops. 

                         

The remaining computers were donated to Bladensburg Elementary School, Elizabeth Seton High School,  
International High School at Langley Park, and Rogers Heights Elementary School. 
 
“On behalf of the Bladensburg Community, I am extremely grateful for the computer donations we received thanks to 
the generosity of Lt. Governor Rutherford and Secretary Churchill,” said Bladensburg Mayor James. “These donations 
will ensure that our students have access to online educational tools to enhance their knowledge and cultivate the nec-
essary technological skills to make them competitive in the future.”   
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Bradford County Sheriff’s Office (Florida) 
Bradford County Sheriff’s Office of Bradford, FL received a metal detector, x-ray machine and wand from the 

Florida SASP warehouse. The acquisition cost was $40,730.00 and was donated with a service cost of 

$400.00.  When compared to buying brand new, that is a total savings of $40,330.00 for Sheriff Gordon Smith 

and his Department. 

Department of Transportation, Chiefland, FL (Florida) 

Department of Transportation Chiefland, FL received a storage container from the Florida SASP warehouse. 

The acquisition cost was $8,919.65 and was donated with service cost of $200.00, a total savings of $8,719 

when compared to buying brand new. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-Submitted by Kelly Ferrel, Florida SASP 
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Flagler County Emergency Services (Florida) 

The Florida SASP received a surprise visit from Flagler county Emergency Services who received a floor 

scrubber machine from the Florida SASP warehouse.   The acquisition cost was $989.95 and was donated 

with a service cost of $100.00 for a total savings of $898.95 when compared to buying brand new.   It was a 

pleasure having the team here at the SASP Warehouse. 

Holmes County Sheriff’s Office (Florida) 

Holmes County Sheriff’s Office of Bonifay, FL received multiple items from the Florida SASP’s Starke 

warehouse. The acquisition cost was $3,921.07 and was donated with service cost of $149.25 for a total 

savings of $3,771.82. Michael Raley was very pleased with the items they were able to acquire as they were 

just passing through and wanted to stop to see what the Federal Surplus warehouse had since their last visit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-Submitted by Kelly Ferrel, Florida SASP 

Pictured are some of the 

items that they received. 
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The Texas SASP would like to thank Mr. Auer and 
the rest of the Jefferson County Drainage District 
No. 6 team for their decades of support of the 
Federal Surplus Property Program.  The DD6 
team is the perfect example of  a local 
government agency’s commitment to 
maximizing public funds to benefit to their 
community.  Their creative use of Federal 
Surplus equipment has truly been a pleasure for 
the Texas SASP to watch.  Since October 2009, 
DD6 has received over 400 items from the Texas 
SASP with an original value of over $5.3 million, 
but paid only around $285k in service charges.  
That is almost 95% savings compared to buying 
brand new!  Texas SASP staff often use DD6 as 
an example of how and why to use the program 
when performing outreach to potential donees 
at conferences and trainings.  The leadership and 
inspiration that DD6 provides to similar 
organizations regarding how to use the program 
is apparent in the positive feedback we receive 
from other donees. 

-Submitted by Megan Sim, Texas SASP 
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The Temple Museum of Modern Warfare in Temple, TX displays items dating back to WWI. The website explains the 
Museum intends to be a place where people can see, feel, and experience items used during conflicts that shaped the 
news and World we see today.  
 
Since joining FSP in 2016, the Museum has acquired 225 items. The service charges total $106,067, compared to the 
original government acquisition cost of $3,375,306, saving a total of $3,269,239 compared to buying brand new! 
Dave Demorrow, the Museum's Director, submitted the Humvee photo seen above with a story about the vehicle's 
pink paint.  "In the mid 1980s, the US Army was going from one paint pattern to another (4 to 3 colors) and was trying 
to come up with a proper color for the desert.  There was a test unit in New Mexico that was testing the ROLAND ADA, 
system for Europe, and possible sales to the US ARMY (never happened). This battalion 5/200th ADA was ordered to 
test out desert pink.  The UK had been using the pink in the deserts around the world from WWI to today (SAS pink 
panther land rovers).  They found out that desert pink is harder to see at long ranges than desert tan.  For 1-2 years, 
many of the vehicles in the battalion were painted pink.  When I got this vehicle and took off the sand areas guess 
what? Under it was pink...turns out that this is one of the original test vehicles.  I have replicated the color the best I 
can with the markings and unit numbers." 
 
The Museum received multiple Humvees from FSP that will be shown at the museum expansion, the National 
HMMWV Museum.  Additionally, a big thanks to Dave for helping the Texas SASP create a brochure giving information 
and tips on utilizing Humvees for the donees’ needs! 

-Submitted by Courtney Jackson, Texas SASP 
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Crowell VFD & Foard County (Texas) 

“Thank you for helping us. Without TFC (Texas SASP) we would not have any of the equipment in this 

photograph. We are very proud of it all." -Perry Shaw, Fire Chief 

• Freightliner—Original Acquisition Cost: $138,870, SASP Service Charge: $6,500 
• Two 6x6 5-Ton Trucks—Original Acquisition Cost: $74,000/ea., SASP Service Charge: $6,500/ea. 

 

 
D7G Dozer 

 
Original Acquisition Cost: 

$70,002 
SASP Service Charge: 

$30,000 
 
 
 
 

  Before      After 
 
 

 
D7F Dozer 

 
Original Acquisition Cost: 

$72,325 
SASP Service Charge: 

$18,000 
 
   
 

-Submitted by Courtney Jackson, Texas SASP 
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• 1949: The Federal Property Administrative and Services Act of 1949 is passed. The Act is considered the 

birth of the modern Federal Personal Property Donation Program. 

• 1955: Passage of Public Law 61. 

• Made stock fund surplus donable. 

• Removed restrictions on all surplus property acquired by 

donation or discount purchase prior to July, 1949. 

• Limited restrictions placed on surplus property donated in the 

future. 

• 1976: Passage of Public Law 94-519. NASASP Directors were again key 

in the passage of this amendment to the Federal Property Act.  

• GSA was formally recognized as the sole Federal agency with 

Program oversight.  

• GSA Administrator was given power to delegate some GSA responsibilities to other Federal 

agencies, like DoD, and to offer property to other programs.  

• The first time in law that the State Agencies for Surplus Property were formally recognized.  

• Inserted the Service Educational Activities into the law. 

• 1997: Passage of Public Law 105-50 allowing providers of assistance to 

the impoverished to acquire Federal surplus personal property.  

• 1999: NASASP Directors, working with the U.S. Small Business 

Administration (SBA) and GSA, penned an agreement to allow small 

minority businesses to receive Federal surplus personal property.  

• 2003: NASASP, working with GSA and TSA, was able to reach an 

agreement for any SASP that desired the property, to pick up 

voluntarily abandoned property at our nation's airports, and bring it 

into their Program for distribution. 

• 2013: NASASP, working with Congress, was able to amend the “For the 

Vets Act of 2010.” The result was the ability to donate Federal surplus personal property to Veterans 

Service Organizations for any justified use in service to our Veterans. This marked the first amendment to 

Title 40 since 1997. 
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Successful Shipment from St. Croix! 

Recently, we shipped four truck tractors like the one pictured above from St. Croix to Oklahoma. T he Oklahoma SASP 
initially requested them in May of this year.  Their request was canceled in June;  however, they requested them for a 
second time on the 28th of July. 

Originally, I worked with the Pasha Group to move these vehicles as they had provided the best quote. After several 
weeks, I was told that the shipping line that quoted the shipment would not honor the quote provided, and the new 
quote would be more than double the original quote.  Therefore, I contacted another vendor who had quoted—Surplus 
Logistics LLC—to see if they could handle the shipment.  They assured me that they could handle the shipment 
although their shipping line would not move the trucks from the current location to the port.  We needed a local 
company to handle the move to the port.  I worked with Surplus Logistics LLC, who called several suggested references, 
but no one would handle the shipment.  Finally, the DLA representative, Mr. Pena sent us the name of a contact he had 
on island, Mr. Rosa Matos. Together, we worked on moving the trucks.  Mr. Matos was able to test the trucks and 
assure us that the trucks were in working order.  As all of the batteries were dead, we had to order new batteries.  
Since these units had military style batteries, the batteries were not available on island and had to be ordered and 
shipped to the island.  Once again, the logistics for this were very complicated, but we worked through them and four 
weeks later, we had batteries.  

Next, we had to work with U.S. customs.  It seemed that they are not used to processing U.S. Military items from St. 
Croix to the USA.  We found that even though St. Croix is a U.S. territory, items from there must be processed through 
U.S. customs.   The online customs system did not have provisions in place for shipping the trucks from St. Croix, 
therefore we had to contact U.S. Customs and the U.S. Census Bureau to determine how to process the trucks for 
loading and shipping.  Three weeks later, including many phone calls with U.S. Customs and the U.S. Census Bureau, we 
were finally given permission to load and ship these vehicles.  The trucks arrived in Oklahoma the last week of 
November.  They are now available to donees in Oklahoma.  

Determination and patience on all parts allowed these shipments to prevail. 

Thank You 
Randall Main, NASASP Overseas Facilitator 

If you are interested in participating in the Overseas Program,  
please contact Randall Main at (207) 441-4044 or raminc@ramincmgt.net.  



NASASP Government Relations Report 

 

Report From the Washington, DC “Swamp:” 2018 National Elections and NASASP 
By John Chwat, Director Government Relations, NASASP 

November 12, 2018 

 
Behind the news headlines, NASASP has been working hard in anticipation of changes resulting from the 
national elections on November 6th. The goal is to position the organization to network with and influence 
those new leaders, new and returning members, and key staff in the DoD and GSA regarding important 
issues going forward.  With dozens of new U.S. House and U.S. Senate members and their staffs coming to 
the Nation’s Capitol, we will see new policy and legislative issues for the 116th Congress (which convened 
January 3rd, 2019, and will be in place through the 2020 election cycle).  
 
NASASP has reached out to several key Committees in Congress, in addition to the leadership and other 
members with interests in FSPP matters.  These Committees include the U.S. House Oversight and 
Government Reform and its counterpart in the U.S. Senate, Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs 
Committee, as well as both the U.S. House and U.S. Senate Armed Services Committees. Major initiatives 
also include outreach to the U.S. House and U.S. Senate Appropriations Committees.  The U.S. House and 
U.S. Senate Republican and Democrat leadership will announce by mid-January the Committee 
membership for the new Congress.  These will form the basis of NASASP’s focus on issues for 2019-2020.  
There are dozens of new members joining the 435-seat U.S. House.  On the Senate side, there will be 
fewer changes, with five new Members including, Mike Braun (R-IN), Josh Hawley (R-MO), Kevin Cramer 
(R-ND), Jacky Rosen (D-NV), and Rick Scott (R-FL). 
 
Two key Committees, which have jurisdiction over GSA and much of the regulations and statutes 
governing NASASP actions, have new leadership.  Rep. Elijah Cummings (D-MD) will be the new 
Chairperson of the Oversight and Government Reform (OGR) Committee.  More importantly, the 
Government Operations Subcommittee, with specific interest in our positions, will also have a new 
Chairperson, Rep. Gerry Connolly (D-VA).  On the Republican side, most of the past Chairpersons and top 
members have left the Congress—with almost 50% of the 24 GOP members gone from the Committee.  
Rep. Jim Jordan (R-OH), a key member on the Committee, is running for Speaker of the House.  New GOP 
Committee leaders may include Reps. Amash (R-MI), Gosar (R-AZ), DesJarlais (R-TN) and Massie (R-KY).  
The OGR Committee previously had a total of 42 House members. 
 
On the Senate side, the Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee has had a major change 
in the defeat of the Ranking Minority Democrat, Sen. McCaskill (D-MO).  By seniority, former Chairman 
Sen. Carper (D-DE) is next in line and then Sen. Tester (D-MT) who retained his seat. Sen. Heitkamp (D-
ND), a member of the Committee, also lost her election and will be replaced.  The GOP retains the 
Chairpersonship with Sen. Johnson (R-WI). There is a total of 15 Senate members on the Committee. 
 
On the DLA and DoD side of our issues, new leadership impacting NASASP is also being watched.  Rep. 
Adam Smith (D-WA) will assume the Chairpersonship of the House Armed Services Committee, and Rep. 
Thornberry (R-TX), reverts to Ranking Minority Member.  Most DLA issues come to the Readiness 
Subcommittee, which will be chaired by Rep. Bordallo (D-Guam), and will have few changes in 
membership overall.  Rep. Wilson (R-SC) would be the top "minority" GOP member there.  
 

Continued on next page….       
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Since the GOP retained control of the U.S. Senate, the new Chairperson of the Senate Armed Services 
Committee (critical to our DLA/DoD issues) will be Sen. Inhofe (R-OK), who takes the place of the late Sen. 
McCain (R-AZ).  Sen. Reed (D-RI) is still Ranking Minority Member on the Committee.  A major change on the 
Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee is the loss of Ranking Minority Member, Sen. 
McCaskill (D-MO). Final selection for this position may include Sen. Carper (D-DE), former Chairperson. 
 
For NASASP, the next two years of the 116th Congress will be busy.  Key issues will quickly arise after the 
February 2019 President’s State of the Union and release of his FY2020 federal budget.  Among other 
priorities, these include: 
• Legislation to revise Title 40 of U.S. Code, Exchange Sale policy to prioritize donation before exchange/sale; 
• Review proposed changes to federal personal property rules or statutes, especially Title 40 “reform;” and 
• Prepare for the National Defense Authorization Act’s FY2020 process as it relates to DLA and vehicle 

"scrapping" policy. 
 
2019 will mark a key year for NASASP, fighting to preserve the 70+ year Federal Surplus Property Program so 
that it may continue to serve the public and the 67,000+ donees around the country.  If you can, please assist 
our government relations objectives as we move forward.   

There never seems to be enough time in a day, week, month or even year.  As 2018 is coming to a close, I 
hope you take a moment to reflect and evaluate where you are and what you are doing.  For me, it has 
definitely been one of the more challenging years that I have had in my life.  As I stop and reflect, I realize 
that no matter how much we try, some things are just out of our control.  All we can do is try the best we can 
to handle a situation.  Other things are very much in our control, and that is where we need to focus our 
time and energy.  A good example is the fact that we cannot control the GSA’s decision to push more items 
out through exchange/sale, but we can focus our time and energy changing the law so that donation comes 
before exchange/sale, not after.  By keeping this as our top priority going into 2019, I am confident that we 
will be successful in making it happen.  When we are faced with challenges and road blocks, we need to look 
at them as opportunities and find a new road.  With a new year here, now is the perfect time to look at 
opportunities and plan the road ahead.  
 
I hope you all were able to take some time during the Holiday season to slow down and enjoy your family, 
friends and life.  Be thankful for everything that you have.  
          Chris Barela 

 President of NASASP 
 New Mexico SASP 



The Federal Surplus Property Program needs your help and your voice.   Read on to see how 
your organization can help. 

Associate Members of NASASP are key players on the Federal Surplus Personal Property Donation Program team.  
Associate Members are typically people or organizations who receive surplus property (and thereby save money for the 
citizens they support) and have a keen interest in the Program.   Municipalities, schools, and certain non-profit 
organizations receive millions of dollars’ worth of heavy equipment, computers, office furniture and equipment, vehicles 
and much more through the Federal Surplus Property Program each year.  Help us ensure the growth of this valuable 
program through your support of NASASP.  Your $39.00 membership fee supports the efforts of NASASP to increase the 
quality and quantity of surplus property available to you, and to open the program to other organizations that were not 
previously eligible to receive surplus property.  For your $39.00 annual membership fee, you receive: 

• Certificate of membership and lapel pin denoting membership. 
• Updates about changes to the program. 
• Invitation to attend, as a nonvoting guest, the annual meeting of NASASP. 
• The satisfaction of knowing that you are making a difference by joining. 

NOTE:  Membership in NASASP does not ensure your organization is eligible as a federal surplus donee.  Only your State’s SASP can determine eligibility.   

HELP US STRETCH YOUR BUDGET DOLLARS 

Become a NASASP Associate Member! 

Associate Membership Application 
Membership is for one year from the month we receive your dues. 

 
__________________________________________________   _______________________________________ 
NAME        TITLE 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ORGANIZATION 
 
________________________________________________  ____________________    ________    ________   
ADDRESS            CITY      STATE              ZIP 
 
________________________________________________  _______________________________________ 
EMAIL        PHONE 
 

To pay by check: Complete the above information and send with your $39 annual dues to: NASASP, P. O. Box 2134, Jefferson City, 
MO  65102.  To pay by credit card:  Visit www.nasasp.org and click on “Join NASASP.” 
 

If you have questions, please contact Karen Conn by email at  AM.nasasp@nasasp.org or by phone at (806) 344-2209. 
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Interested in acquiring property for your organization?   

Please visit www.nasasp.org and click on “Find My State”  for complete contact information and a link to 
your state agency’s website. 

NASASP Officers & Staff 
President    Chris Barela (NM)  christopher.barela@state.nm.us  (505) 476-1909  
Vice President   Kristy Fierro (TX)  kristy.fierro@tfc.state.tx.us  (512) 463-3458  
Secretary   Roger Stone (OK)  roger.stone@omes.ok.gov   (405) 425-2700  
Treasurer   Vacant   
Government Relations   John Chwat   johnchwat@mckeongrp.com   (703) 566-3805 
Fund Administrator  Marilyn Trachsel  marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org   (573) 634-6021   
Associate Membership  Karen Conn  am.nasasp@nasasp.org    (806) 344-2209  
Overseas Facilitator  Randall Main  raminc@ramincmgt.net       (207) 441-4044 

 

Term = September 1, 2018 – August 31, 2019 
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